
York County Library Board of Trustees: Strategic Planning Committee Meeting Statement 
 
The Strategic Planning Committee met on April 10, 2025, at 5:00 p.m. in the Clover Library 
branch. Attendees were:  Carol Herring, Terry Plumb, Julie Ward (YCL), and Martin House (YCL). 
 
Carol Herring, chair, provided information to the committee of preliminary inquiries she and 
Julie Ward made to the County about beginning this process. The committee learned about the 
previous work on the strategic plan in 2023 that had drawn on meetings with community 
leaders and input form the library staff. This will form the foundation moving forward. The next 
meeting will involve the entire YCL board and key library staff that Julie Ward will assign. 


